
Andover U3A Treasurers Report 11 September 2020 

Page 1 
 

 

Contents 
Treasurer’s Report ..................................................................................................... 2 

Committee Accounts Income & Expenditure .............................................................. 5 

Committee Accounts Balance Sheet .......................................................................... 6 

Committee Accounts Future Items ............................................................................. 7 

Events Income & Expenditure .................................................................................... 8 

Events Balance Sheet ................................................................................................ 9 

Events Future Items ................................................................................................. 10 

Asset Register .......................................................................................................... 11 

 

 

 

  



Andover U3A Treasurers Report 11 September 2020 

Page 2 
 

Treasurer’s Report 
 

This is the Treasurer’s report based on accounts for the period 1 April to 11 
September 2020. 

Overall, the bank accounts are generally healthy as would be expected with the 
current low levels of activity.  

Committee Accounts Income & Expenditure Account 

A claim for Gift aid has been made and another will be done in January. £570 has 
already been received and we know that at least £150 will be claimable in January. 
The January claim will allow us to ensure any members joining before 31 December 
will be included. We would like to thank Jean for all her help in making the first claim. 

Members’ subscriptions so far total £4810, which is down from the previous year 
end, but may increase with any new members. 

Expenses have been analysed in more detail than previously; the main thing to be 
aware of is that we have yet to receive an invoice for Direct Mail; the U3A Magazine. 
This was over £1200 last year. 

Overall, there is a surplus of £2886.81 at the present time, but this will reduce by the 
direct mail charge. 

 

Committee Accounts Balance Sheet 

The main Lloyds current account has a balance of just under £3800, with Lloyds 
savings at £674.90. The COIF Account has yet to be closed; the new mandate was 
confirmed as active on 10 September. The account will now be closed and the 
balance transferred to Lloyds, as previously agreed by the Committee. 

The figure for Future Items is the amount of the Gift Aid claim we know is to be made 
in January 2021. 

 

Events account Income & Expenditure 

There have been very few transactions and we are confident we fully understand the 
figures for Quester 2. We have requested more information from the Theatre group 
but have yet to receive a response. 

I have collected all ancillary balances in the Sundry code for moving forward. 
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Quester 2 

Two trips are on hold, Bletchley Park & Longford Castle. We have anticipated future 
items of £1196 which is the income from the members, less £50 deposit on a coach. 
Assuming the trips proceed £1196 is the amount payable; if however the trips are 
cancelled refunds will total £1246 as it may not be possible to reclaim the coach 
deposit. We have agreed with Rita Hanna that we will review the situation by 
February at the latest. 

 

Theatre Group 

9 to 5 has been cancelled and £2030 is still refundable to members. Paul Manning 
gave members the option for these funds to be held for any future trips. The ticket 
cost for 9 to 5 was transferred to offset cost for Pretty Woman and has not been 
refunded by the Ticket Agency.  

The Watsons was also cancelled, and we believe £1053.50 is refundable to 
members as the tickets were refunded by the Ticket Agency.  

David Rae was able to pass on spreadsheets from Paul which clarified the figures for 
9 to 5 and The Watsons. 

Pretty Woman is still scheduled to go ahead in December, tickets have been paid for 
and we believe there are further costs of £839.50 for coach and meals. We have 
asked Paul Manning for more information on all 3 trips, but this has not yet been 
received. 

 

Events Balance Sheet 

There is a healthy bank balance of £5987.22 but anticipated future items for refunds 
etc total £5119. Accumulated funds total £985.05. 

We must assume that if Pretty Woman is cancelled the tickets, which we think cost 
£2172.50, will be refunded. If for any reason the tickets cannot be refunded, i.e. if the 
Ticket Agency ceases trading, this may significantly increase the liability for the 
charity and funds are not currently available in the Events Account to cover this. 

 

Asset Register 

We have conducted a full review of the Asset Register to confirm that the details on 
file are correct. 
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There is a Dell laptop computer which is still held by David Rae, who has now 
confirmed that he no longer uses it. The committee will need to decide what should 
happen to this. 

 

Segregation of Duties 

I think it important to talk about Segregation of Duties, how this affects the committee 
and its role in protecting both the charity and the individual. It is important for internal 
control purposes that duties are segregated as much as possible so that no one 
person is fully responsible for any set of transactions from start to finish. A committee 
member should authorise any expense and pass it on to the Treasurers for payment. 
It is the Treasurers duty to scrutinise any requests for payment, ensuring they are 
reasonable and appropriate for payment as it is the Treasurers duty to safeguard the 
assets of the charity. 

By and large this seems to work satisfactorily, however it does mean that the 
Treasurers should not be initiating any expenditure or be solely responsible for 
collecting any income to ensure adequate segregation. 

There is a handy guide available at https://www.gov.uk/guidance/charity-money-how-
to-keep-it-safe, which is well worth reading if you have not already seen it.. 

 

Future Tasks 

I intend to look at producing a budget and cash flow forecast, ideally linked into the 
accounts spreadsheet to make this an easier method to use for the future. There is 
also some further development to do on the accounts spreadsheet together with 
explanatory notes, with a view to helping any transition to a successor. 

 

Further Information 

If anyone would like further information, please let me know. The detailed 
spreadsheet from which the accounts are prepared can be made available if 
required. If any Committee member has any expenses they have not yet claimed, it 
would be helpful if I could have an indication of the amount and when they propose 
to claim so that I can keep a close eye on cash availability. 

 

Michael 
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Committee Accounts Income & Expenditure 
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Committee Accounts Balance Sheet 
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Committee Accounts Future Items 
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